
November 1, 2023 

 
True Fellowship #52 
1035 Emory Street 
San Jose, CA 95126 
 
Let it be known to all concerned, that we, the members of True Fellowship Lodge #52, formally 
present Brother Ben Shuler with his badge of merit. 
 
Brother Ben has always displayed a high degree of volunteerism, responsibility, and generosity. 
He is definitely a pillar of our fraternity. He has, throughout many years of membership, been an 
active, dedicated and diligent Brother. 
 
His tenacity and commitment to the I.O.O.F. and Rebekahs has kept his lodges open through 
the rewarding years as well as the lean, unappreciated years. Ben Shuler works hard when 
there is work to be done, and when there isn’t work to be done, it’s because he did it before 
anyone else realized it needed to happen. In addition to his official duties as financial secretary, 
he’s for many years been the head chef for our socials, the lead handyman for our building, and 
in everything he does, he always wears the biggest smile. His many years of membership 
represent thousands of hours of service, sacrifice and support. 
 
His experienced service has maintained both the fellowship and the assets of True Fellowship.  
 
It is with great affection and deep appreciation that we acknowledge Ben Shuler with this merit 
jewel. We hope he wears it with well-earned pride. He is a jewel in our treasury. 
 
Sincerely,  
Mason Wolf, Noble Grand 
 
 
 
 
 
Debbie Wolf, Vice Grand 
 
 
 
 
 
And the members of True Fellowship #52 
 
 
Motion Passed by the members of True Fellowship on October 18, 2023 
 


